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Executive summary

Kapiti Coast District Council (KCDC) is committed to the sustainable management of the
coastal environment. The operative District Plan is the principal means by which Council
seeks to ensure the sustainable management of the natural and physical resources of the
District, including the coastal environment. The District Plan has a number of existing
building/ development set back provisions, predominantly provided to protect the
special natural character of the coastal area and provide for a high quality of amenity in
those built-up areas in close proximity the coast.

While coastal hazard risk has been incorporated into those set back provisions, this was
based on the coastal storm events of the 1970’s. This needs to be reviewed and updated to
account for changes to the coastal environment and improved knowledge of coastal
hazards information, including climate change.

The District’s Coastal Strategy was adopted in December 2006 to outline a broad approach
on how to achieve the community’s vision to protect and enhance the coastal
environment. Amongst other matters, coastal hazard risk was identified as requiring
assessment in order to protect and enhance the coastal environment.

As part of that process, KCDC commissioned Coastal Systems (NZ) Ltd to undertake an
assessment of potential coastal hazards along the Kapiti District’s coast. With that work
complete, the next step is to determine the most appropriate methodology for the transfer
of the coastal hazards assessment into a building/ development set back provision.

Given the coastal environment and land use, this report recommends that the most
appropriate methodology is to apply a clear-cut single set back line to the Kapiti District’s
coastline. A single set back line can support the KCDC's current approach to coastal
management which includes:

= the restriction of new structures and intensification of settlement within a coastal
hazard set back line along the coast;

= the maintenance and repair of seawalls constructed to protect public roads; and

= restrictions on further extension of the urban area and rural residential development
into the undeveloped coastal ‘zone’, which is seen as an unacceptable risk.

Based on the Coastal Systems (NZ) Ltd report, the most applicable and practical scenario
to base the set back line on is the seawalls repair scenario with a 50-year prediction
period.

This report is structured to build on the background information already commissioned
by KCDC with a view to informing any future community and landowner discussion on
the merits of a set back line approach.
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